
120 Tredegar Street, Richmond, VA 23219
DominionEnergy.com

December 18, 2020

Dear Neighbor, 

I am writing to update you on the closure of two Dominion Energy coal ash storage units at 
Chesterfield Power Station and a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) agreement between 
Dominion Energy and Chesterfield County to address transportation-related concerns related to 
the closures. 

State legislation passed during the 2019 Virginia General Assembly requires Dominion Energy to 
remove 15 million cubic yards of coal ash currently stored in Chesterfield Power Station’s lower 
and upper coal ash storage units within the next 15 years. 

Dominion Energy is sensitive to traffic impacts on Coxendale Road related to the removal of the 
coal ash because that road, in addition to serving the local residents’ and schools’ needs, provides 
access to the Henricus Historical Park, Dutch Gap Conservation Area, and Dutch Gap Boat 
Launch. These historical and recreational sites attract approximately 500,000 visitors and 240,000 
vehicles each year. 

On December 16, 2020, the Chesterfield Board of Supervisors approved an updated MOU to 
address these concerns. Under the MOU, and subject to state regulatory approval, Dominion 
Energy will provide up to $68 million for certain county improvement projects that will mitigate 
the impacts to traffic on these roads and create alternative access to these areas while the coal ash 
is removed in a safe, efficient, and cost-effective manner over the next decade. 

Dominion Energy remains committed to keeping you informed of the newly agreed upon MOU, 
the related transportation plan, and our coal ash clean-up efforts, the latter of which will begin 
next year. To that end, we will be hosting a Webex virtual neighborhood meeting at 6:30 PM on 
January 14, 2021, accessible by web at http://tiny.cc/CPScoalash or by phone at 415-655-0002, 
access code 179-870-6036. Learn how to join this virtual meeting by downloading the app at 
www.webex.com/downloads. Additional information about the updated MOU is enclosed, and 
you may go to www.dominionenergy.com/chesterfieldccr to learn more about our coal ash closure 
and transportation plans. 

If you have any questions, please contact my Dominion Energy colleague Alex Rendon at 
833-742-0462 or chesterfieldccr@dominionenergy.com.

Sincerely, 

 
Shane Young
Director – Chesterfield Power Station


